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Subject: Status Report On Public Safety Capital Facilities 
Agenda Item #38, Board of Supervisors Meeting of August 28,2007 

I recommend that the Board of Supervisors: 
a Receive and file this status report concerning public safety facilities; 

a Identify the use of the Forni Road site as a Jail Facility and prepare a CEQA document 
for the Placerville Jail Expansion; 

Direct General Services staff to develop a Request for Proposals (RFP) for a Lease 
Purchase Option to construct the Sheriffs Administration Building along the U. S. 50 
corridor in the El Dorado HillsICameron Park area; and 

Direct General Services staff to prepare plans and cost estimates to remodel the current 
administrative facility1 old jail facility on Fair Lane for eventual use as a Sheriff 
Substation. In the meantime, the facility will be retrofitted for additional locker room 
space and equipment storage. 

Backmound 
On January 30,2006, the Board of Supervisors declared the expansion of the Placerville Jail and 
the construction of the El Dorado Hills Sheriffs substation as priorities in establishing the 
County's Capital Improvement Program. Since that time, staff from the General Services 
Department has been working with representatives from the Sheriffs Office to site, design, and 
construct the needed improvements. On May 15, 2007 (Item #34), I provided a status report on 
target dates for capital projects related to Sheriffs Department facilities. 

Status: 

Jail Expansion 
At its April 10 meeting, the Board of Supervisors approved a contract with Nacht and 
Lewis to provide architectural design services for the expansion of the existing 
Placerville Jail facility. 






